Subject: Capturing 90 Years of SW#1 Tradition: Open book & torch and Strategic Plan Update

Date: Tuesday, February 20, 2018 at 8:00:30 PM Mountain Standard Time

From: Kelly McGovern

Hello Sweetwater #1 Staff,

As you are aware, the District is revising the strategic plan this year. This process ensures stakeholders are working toward common outcomes, establishes agreement around current standing, sets priorities, strengthens operations, and focuses energy and resources for students and staff.

We need everyone to become involved! Here's how:

- Special Board of Education meetings are occurring at all of our District schools and departments.
- Share your feedback with CAB Staff and fellow colleagues when they come to your school or department.
- Attend in-person. Three Public Forums will be held *Monday, March 5, 2018*: 7:00 8:00 a.m.; 11:30 12:30 p.m.; or 6:00 7:00 p.m. at the CAB.
- Provide your cost savings suggestions to the District. Pending the results from this Legislative session, the District could be facing further budget cuts. Please email <a href="mailto:communications@sw1.k12.wy.us">communications@sw1.k12.wy.us</a>, and provide your input.

As we continue to work through the strategic planning process, you may have noticed the connection between the guiding questions and the District Crest. Please notice the **open book and torch** located in the Seal below.

Representing scholarship at that time by the 1927 Student Designers, what knowledge and skills are necessary for students now and in future generations?

Our next *District* spirit day will be Thursday, February 22, 2018. Please remember, to participate in *District* Spirit days wear your District shirt with blue jeans.



Sincerely, Kelly

## **Kelly McGovern**

Superintendent

Sweetwater County School District #1 P.O. Box 1089, Rock Springs, WY 82901 Phone: 307-352-3400 ext. 1203

Fax: 888-503-5671

Email: mcgovernk@sw1.k12.wy.us

Web: sweetwater1.org

Inspiring all Students to Academic Excellence